We at the RHBAA wanted to offer our deepest condolences to all
those that have suffered loss from the storms, tornadoes, and floods
of the recent weeks. Though the cancelation of the Spring Celebration
was terribly disappointing and a bit of a setback, it pales in comparison
to the many lives hugely affected by these disasters. Know that our
thoughts and prayers are with each of you.

| would like to thank each one that made their way and/or
committed to joining us for the Spring Celebration. Not including the
good number of folks that normally show up unannounced, going into
the show we had already booked numbers that surpassed many
recent Spring Celebrations. There has been lots of renewed interest in
the RHBAA and it is showing more and more in the numbers.

If you have not made plans to come to the Mid Summer Classic
in June, or to the World Celebration in September, | strongly
encourage you to do so as they both will be hugely successful and | am
sure the World Celebration will set records over the last several years.
As so many of you have renewed your interest and are making plans
to be there, 1 too am rekindled and renewing commitments to keep on
keeping on, to not look back but rather to keep my hand to the plow,
to keeping in the forefront that which is right and true. With all our
efforts and grateful attitudes we can know the best is yet to come.

Chris P. Walker



